STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 24th July 2018 
PRESENT:
Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman), Neil Sellman (Vice Chairman), 
Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), Rowena Walsh (Hon. Treasurer), 
Cliff Brooker, David Harding Tim Pearce, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Andrew Bruce, Henri Hayler, Gill Jenks
In the absence of the Chairman the meeting was chaired by

Rob Hustwayte and Neil Sellman (Vice-Chairmen)
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 25th June 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by the Vice-Chairmen.  
2. Matters Arising:  
We have now heard back from St. John’s Ambulance Brigade re. first-aiders being present at performances.  It was agreed that as their charges are very high we should train all our Front of House volunteers and ensure that there is always a trained volunteer at every performance. 
It was agreed that all Stage Managers and backstage staff should also be trained.
ACTION:  Details and costs of first aid courses to be obtained (RW).

ACTION:  Advice on the subject to be obtained from the Little Theatre Guild (HD to ask Maureen Nelson).
ACTION:  This to be discussed further at the next meeting of the Council.
ACTION:  Check requirements from our insurers.
3. Finance:
(See attached Balance Sheet etc.)
The Treasurer reported that all is well and sales were up for Stables productions.
The new telephone contract has not yet been agreed.

All accounts are paid to date.

Income for outside bookings are down.  This was discussed and the Council agreed that these should be arranged on a split and not a fee with no additional overheads or exceptions.  
ACTION:  This should be discussed further at the next meeting.
4. Criticism aimed at the Programme Advisory Group and a Member of the Stables:
This was discussed and it was generally agreed that the PAG’s suggestion to meet the individuals concerned would not help the situation.  However, it was agreed that letters should be sent to both parties and that Neil Sellman should speak to both groups to try and move this situation forward.
ACTION:  Letter to be sent to both parties outlining the Council’s views.
ACTION:  Draft of the letters to be circulated to members of the Council before being sent out.  (NS).
ACTION:  Letters to be sent to Carol Hunt (Co-ordinator of the PAG) expressing our distaste and upset that she should have been treated in this manner (NS).
ACTION:  Offer of meetings with both parties with the expressed view of moving situation forward positively (NS).
5. American Exchange 2019:
Henri Hayler’s paper on proposals for the Exchange (see attached) were discussed at length.

ACTION:  Answers to one or two points to be given by email (HD).

ACTION:  Henri Hayler to be told that he MUST attend the next Council meeting to present the final arrangements for the Exchange, the deadline being the end of August (HD).

ACTION:  Andrew White to be invited to attend the next meeting (HD).
6. 2019 season and Diamond Jubilee):

Arrangements for the Diamond Jubilee celebrations are well underway.  There will be a booklet outlining the history of the Theatre (for sale to the public and to be used as gifts).  There will be two Gala performances, at the beginning and end of the year.
7. Car Park:
Permits for volunteers have been issued.  Once the scheme is well established Mike Willard will need more people to help him police it.

8. Drama Classes:
This proposal from Dominique Gerrard (see attached) was fully discussed and the Council agreed that it was not suitable for the Stables Theatre.
9. Any Other Business:
a) Mike Willard reported that there seem to be a large number of old chairs and sofas in the Gwen Watford and Art Galleries.  It was agreed that we should purchase some benches (not garden type) and stackable padded chairs for use in the Art Gallery.
ACTION:  Enquiries for benches and chairs to be made (CB/TP).

ACTION:  Unwanted chairs etc. to be disposed of (MW).

b) More repairs are needed to the car park.
c) The Surveyor has been in touch re. signage.
d) It was suggested that Carrie Beeson is asked to take over the role of Props Supervisor (RH).
e) It was agreed to invite Maureen Nelson to the October Council meeting in order to discuss the Little Theatre Guild conference to be held at the Stables Theatre in 2019 (HD).
f) Gill Jenks has asked that profits from the recent wardrobe sale should be donated to the American Exchange.  As the Council has already agreed that the Theatre will not fund the Exchange in any way it was agreed that the monies should go towards covering costs for entertainment of our visitors.
 There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.50pm.

The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 28th August 2018 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
